CORRESPONDENCE/MEMORANDUM -

DATE: August 3, 2021

TO: Permit File

FROM: Trevor Moen

SUBJECT: Typographical Error in WPDES Permit No. WI-B057681-05-0

During review of WPDES Permit No. WI-B057681-05-0 issued on July 14, 2021, the Department of Natural Resources (Department) discovered a typographical error on pages 6 and 16. In accordance with s. NR 203.015(1), Wis. Adm. Code, the Department made the following change to the permit:

The department included the discharge from flushing water following the disinfection of water distribution systems or water supply wells under the sampling point designations for Outfalls 002 and 003 under Sections 3.1 and 4.1 of the general permit. Section 3.1 and 4.1 of the general permit has been modified to make it clear that these applicable discharges under Section 1.1 of the general permit are included under Outfall 002 and Outfall 003 and the effluent limitations and monitoring requirements apply.

Modification actions which qualify for this exception include correcting a typographical error pursuant to s. NR 203.015(1), Wis. Adm. Code. Minor modifications that qualify for a procedural exemption under s. NR 203.015, Wis. Adm. Code are not subject to the requirements of s. NR 203.135, Wis. Adm. Code, and the permit may be modified without a draft permit or public review.

The Wisconsin Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (WPDES) permit program has been approved by the Administrator of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency pursuant to Section 402(b) of the Federal Water Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972 (33 U.S. C. Section 1342(b)). Therefore, the permit is subject to enforcement under ss. 283.89 and 283.91, Wis. Stats. and Section 309 of the Federal Act (33 U.S.C. Section 1319).

To challenge this decision, s. 283.63, Wis. Stats., and ch. NR 203, Wis. Adm. Code require that you file a verified petition for review with the Secretary of the Department of Natural Resources within 60 days of the date of this decision. This notice is provided pursuant to s. 227.48, Wis. Stats.

Sincerely,

Trevor Moen

Wastewater Engineer Bureau of Water Quality

Freno Moor

